1/12/13

Hi All Adjunct and Full time Math Faculty,

Effective last January the state implemented more stringent enforcement of the policy for repeating courses for a non-standard grade.  This policy can have a significant impact on students as it limits them to three attempts to pass a course within the district.  Under Kristy's leadership, the department has worked with A&R to identify equivalent courses and to develop outreach for students who are repeating a course for a second or third time.

We are asking that all of you make a special effort to educate students about this policy and ask students to identify themselves to you if they are repeating a math course for the second or third time.

To provide information to students we would like to encourage you to include the following statement in your syllabus or make it part of your first day orientation.  Also, if you see students struggling to be successful in your classes, make them aware of the policy and encourage them to seek appropriate help.

More information can be found on the math department website, including a list of equivalent courses.  Here is the basic statement:

Repetition for Replacement of a Non-Standard Grade

There is a new, state-mandated Repetition Policy for the Chabot-Las Positas District that is retroactive to the date a student first started taking courses within the district (at either Chabot or Las Positas)

What does this mean for students?  

•
Within the district, a student is allowed to attempt a course (or courses equivalent to it) at total of THREE TIMES.  If the first attempt is unsuccessful (W, D, F, or NC (No Credit)), a student has two additional attempts to complete the course with a passing grade (A, B, C or Cr (Credit)).

•
After three attempts to pass a course (or equivalent course), students will be blocked from registering for that course (or its equivalents) again at either Las Positas or Chabot College unless a special circumstance petition is approved, as described in the Administrative Rules and Procedures. 

For more information, visit the Mathematics Department website:

http://www.laspositascollege.edu/math/index.php 

Thank you for making our students aware of this policy and its effects.

Teri Henson

